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BThe United Methodist Church of Red Bank 

247 Broad Street, Red Bank, NJ 07701 
732-747-0446 Fax:  732-530-5715 

www.umcredbank.org 
6BTHE OUTLOOK  

UMC Red Bank is a Church open to ALL to CONNECT with God  
and others, to GROW in our faith, and to SERVE in love.” 

 
5B 

June 2018 
 

Dear Church Family, 
 
Summer break is just around the corner! Vacations are planned and the excitement is 
rising. Summer is a wonderful time to unwind from our over-packed schedules, to pare 
down the calendar and spend more time with family, friends and with yourself. It is a 
season for refueling, for reflection, and recreation. 
I, along with many of you, live into the over-scheduled rhythms of life, pushing myself to 
the max, not always taking the time for rest and rejuvenation. From this place of physical, 
emotional, and spiritual exhaustion, I have been reflecting on the idea of Sabbath rest and 
renewal. In our Bible study, we have read over and over God’s command to “remember 
the Sabbath and keep it holy,” and yet our schedules continue to fill up and overflow, 
making the moments of resting in God few and far between. In this season, as the busy 
school/church year is drawing to a close, probably because I feel more empty than full, I 
am reflecting on what I need to do in order to replenish my energy and to renew my 
creativity; to be able to do more than just the next thing on the to-do list. 
I’d like to propose a summer Sabbath challenge! What if instead of thinking about the 
upcoming months as a “summer break”, what if we approached it as “summer Sabbath.” 
As time that we intentionally carve out from the busyness and business of life as it usually 
is. To live differently. To bring a different attitude and outlook to life. To look at each 
moment as a gift from God. To be intentional about our relationships and tending them, 
spending quality time with our loved ones and developing new friendships with people at 
church or work. 
And as our scriptures remind us not only to keep the Sabbath, but to keep it holy, what if 
you used these slower summer months to work on our spiritual life too. Maybe that means 
cultivating a deeper sense of gratitude, saying thank you more times than we complain or 
point the finger. Maybe it means slowing down to a pace which enables us to really notice 
those things that take our breath away. Maybe it is about looking for the way God is at 
work in our life and world each day. 
I pray that you may be blessed over the next few months. That you may experience rest 
and be refueled. Take time to reconnect with your joy and your loved ones. Give yourself 
time to breathe deeply and celebrate the gift of life. And as we join together in worship 
each Sunday, grow closer to God and stronger in our faith. 
May this Summer Sabbath be a time of abundant blessings for you and yours! 

 
Rev. Jessica B. Naulty 
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Church Flowers 
 

Dear Friends, 
 
The lovely flowers we see on the altar with the variety of green leaves and bright colors remind us 
of God’s beauty.  What better way to lift our spirits and remember nature’s beauty than to include 
some of that beauty in our church and worship. 
 
This is your opportunity to contribute to the beautification of our church by donating flowers 
throughout the year.  You may designate that you are placing flowers in memory, in honor of, in 
celebration of an individual or organization as you choose.  Floral arrangements are available for 
$45 each and you may subscribe for one or more arrangements. Your name and purpose of your 
donation will be listed in Sunday’s bulletin.  You may also specify a particular Sunday or Sundays 
(for an anniversary, birthday or whatever) on a first-come, first-served basis.  You may also choose 
to bring a “personal donation” of garden flowers or store bought.   
 
Please note we will only purchase flowers on Sundays that are subscribed and paid in advance; 
other Sundays provide the opportunity show off our potted plants.  Orders should be submitted to 
Sheila at your convenience anytime during the year.   
 
Please fill out the form below and return it with your check which may be placed in the offering 
plate or dropped in the mail slot in Sheila’s office door. 
 

                                  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 

I/We would like to give a gift of  

 _____ arrangement(s) @ $45.00 (per arrangement on any Sunday)    

OR 

 _____ design or donate a store bought floral arrangement.  (No check needed for 

this). 

 

Date:                                                                                                                                                                                  

In honor of:                                                                                           

In memory of:  

In celebration of:  

Given by:                                                                                

Attached is a check for $__________ 
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United Methodist Women - UMW 
…..Linda Babler 

732-741-1793, lsbabler@aol.com 
 
Handmade Card Making                                2nd and 4th Tuesdays @ 11 AM - 2 PM 
Graduation and Father's Day cards will be available at the Card Table on Sunday mornings! 
 
CRAFT GROUP: 
 
The Craft Group will continue to meet on the Second and Fourth Tuesdays during June, July and 
August. Come to the Library Lounge area 11 a.m. to 2 p.m., and bring your own light lunch to eat 
during our short lunch break. We need to make sure we have enough cards created for the 
November UMW Bazaar. Proceeds from card sales go to help UMW meet its pledge for missions 
locally and around the world. 
 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
CHURCH LIBRARY: 
 
Recently a group gathered to clean and revitalize our church library. Books have been sorted and 
arranged better. Besides religious books, our church library has sections for fiction, non-fiction and 
a large children and youth section. We encourage you to take books out using the procedure noted 
on the check-out desk. Contact Peggy Wien if you would like to be part of the church library friends 
and help maintain the church library. 
 
Thank you to Helen Vetter who has donated the following new books to the library: 
"Flora & Ulysses" by Kate DiCamillo (donated in honor of Pat Squire). Rescuing a squirrel after an 
accident involving a vacuum cleaner, comic-reading cynic Flora is astonished when Ulysses (the 
squirrel) demonstrates powers of strength and flight after being revived. 
"Streetcar to Justice: How Elizabeth Jennings Won the Right to Ride in New York" by Amy Hill 
Hearth (donated in honor of Grace Caldwell). This book is about Elizabeth's streetcar ride (in 1854) 
which became the first major step in ending segregation in transportation in New York. 
"Wishtree" by Katherine Applegate (donated in memory of Janet Schmidt). How a tree is saved by 
a town and how a tree saves a town. A story for today's time. A read for young and old alike. 

   

 

 Book Club     
Meets the 4th Saturday of the Month at 2pm in the Library 

Our Book for  
June 23rd  is  

“Mrs. Dalloway” by Virginia Woolf 

 

mailto:lsbabler@aol.com
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The September book club read is: "Radium Girls" by Kate Moore on Saturday, September 22nd at 
1pm in the library. 

 
 

UMW General Meeting is scheduled for May 31st.  Come One Come All.  The topic for 

the meeting will be The History of our Church given by Greg Jansky our Church Historian.  It our 
only evening meeting so come at 6:30 share in refreshments and fellowship, we will be meeting in 
Room 114.   Do you like strawberry shortcake and lemonade?  Who knows what sweets will be 
there to whet your appetite.  

 

Camden Neighborhood Center:  The entire month of June UMW ladies will be 

collecting camperships so the children of Camden can go to camp.  It costs $100 to send one child 
to camp for one week.  Visit the table in Fellowship Hall and purchase a paper boy or girl to 
symbolize your support of the children of Camden. 
 

Annual Summer Book Sale will be on June 10th between 9 and 3pm on the front 

lawn.  If you have books to donate please drop them off in Room 114 under the pews, please label 
the boxes for UMW.  If you can help set up, work that day or help with clean up; please let Linda 
Babler know.  We could use some strong arms… it is surprising how heavy words can be. 

 

Ladies Morning Out will be held on September 15th 9 – 12 noon.  Our facilitator will be 

Rev Jessica Naulty, based upon our 2018 theme: Nourish: Mind, Body and Spirit.  Cost is $5 to 
help cover breakfast at 8:30. Watch for a registration form in August. 

 

UMW Garden:  The garden went in on May 12th.  There is still work to do, so if you would 

like to help with some planting, some weeding, and lots of picking let Cyndi Skove our master 
gardener know.  Half of all produce goes to the congregation and the other half goes to lunch 

break. 
 

Box Tops for Education   UMW collects these labels, they help the Red Bird Mission 

in Kentucky.  Please take a moment and clip the label off the products you normally use and leave 
them in the box by the mail bins in the hall outside Sheila’s office. 
 

Lunch Break:  We will be cooking a hot breakfast for the clients of Lunch Break on 

August 4th between 8:30 and 12 noon.  If you would like to help with this ministry, please let 
Barbara Valenti or Linda Babler know.  No experience needed just willing hands and a warm 

heart.   

 
 
UMW has a Prayer Shawl ministry here at the church.  If you can sew, knit or crochet you are 
needed. We, also, are making baby blankets for the children that are baptized at our church.  We 
now are providing baby and preemie caps for Monmouth Medical.   If you would like to be part of 
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this ministry contact Linda Babler.  If you would like to learn to knit or crochet we can teach you.  
We meet on the   3rd & 4th Saturdays at 10am, in the lounge.   

 
Mark your calendars if you are over 55 – the Over 55 Senior Luncheon is scheduled for 
September 26th. 
 
Reminder: UMW Mission team meeting on June 18th, 1pm in the Library. 

 

  June is time for fun in the sun !! 
 

 

   

       Learning 
Tree 

…..Kara Crespo 
 learningtreepreschoolredbank@gmail.com 

 
We have had another amazing year!  Our last day is June 8th.  It is always fun to see all of the 
children perform in their Seedling Revue shows as well as our Pre-K Graduation.  They are truly 
blossoming! 
 
We still have spots in most of our classes for the 2018/2019 school year.  Please make sure to 
share about Learning Tree with any family, friends, or neighbors looking for a preschool 
program.  The school office is closed throughout the summer but calls and emails are checked 
regularly.   
 
I hope that everyone has a fun and relaxing summer! 
 

 

 

God Squad 

…..Greg Jansky 

gjansky@gmail.com 

…..Jim Stonaker 
Jimbo.stonaker@gmail.com 

…..Suzanne Dice 
zannedice@aol.com 

 
Our main focus has been Youth Sunday- which took place on May 13th.  We spent two weeks 
planning and writing the service.   We are so proud of our 4 Seniors that shared their Senior 
Moments with the congregations.  Good luck to them as they all head out to college in September!  
We also did a program on leadership.  Teams of 4 teens were made and they had to put together 
Lego sets.  We discussed the different roles the kids took to put them together.  We are looking 
forward to Move Up night when we will have 8 future God Squad teens spend the evening with 
us.  And our last evening together is June 6th where we will picnic at Bodman Park!  It’s been a 
great year of fundraising, bonding, learning, fun, and doing God’s work.  Until September…. 

mailto:learningtreepreschoolredbank@gmail.com
mailto:gjansky@gmail.com
mailto:Jimbo.stonaker@gmail.com
mailto:zannedice@aol.com
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H.U.B.O.B.        …Marion 
Kleiner 
           
Your HUBOB Team is planning to expand the gift card program in the near future. 
Please stand by for an announcement that will offer you more convenience when you 
participate. And watch for additional information about our upcoming show in August 
entitled: “An Inspector Calls”. Plan to spend an evening (or afternoon) with us and 
bring a friend! 
 
IT’S ALWAYS TIME TO HUBOB! 
______________________________________________________________________________
_____ 

 
Back Pack Crew 

….Suzanne Dice 
732-259-5971, zannedice@aol.com 

 
     We are looking for volunteers!!!  We need help with our summer program which will be taking 
place at Belford United Methodist Church every Wednesday from 10:00 AM to 12:00 PM 

 (from July 11 to August 25). Tasks will be handing out bags of food to our families and helping out 
with the thrift shop there.   Contact me for more info!   
     We are also excited that UMC Red Bank is going to be a recipient of a “Free Little Pantry”.  This 
is being built by a future Eagle Scout and will be placed in the alcove by the side door facing the 
driveway.  This pantry is for anyone to take what they need and leave what they can.  Watch for 
this to appear this summer!   
     Also happening- we are in the process of teaming up with the Red Bank Public Library.  The 
goal is to offer a weekly program of reading with snacks/ emergency food given out.  We are 
excited to be pushing out into the community during the summer months when kids are at even 
more risk of going hungry!   
     On May 31st the Backpack Crew will be receiving a 2018 Friend of Education Award by the 

mailto:zannedice@aol.com
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Monmouth County Education Association. We will be attending a celebratory dinner in Freehold 
and are being honored for supporting public schools and contributing to the betterment of public 
education!  
     As our 5th year of service comes to a close...we would like to thank everyone that has helped 
our program grow and become what it is today.  We are looking forward to our summer programs 
and a new school year ahead!   

 
HEALTH AND WHOLENESS OPPORTUNITIES 

 
BALANCE AND STRENGTH TRAINING - Join the group to strengthen balance and fitness led by 
Janet Tartaglia, on Tuesdays at 12 pm in room B1.  A no impact, no mat workout for the older 
adult done standing or sitting on chairs.  Call Janet at 732-284-8222 or the church office for more 
information. 
 

PRANA FLOW YOGA – Join us every Wednesday morning from 9:30-11 am in room B1 for 
Prana Flow® Yoga. Tiffany McCann will instruct the class to calm your mind, strengthen your 
body and open your heart. 
 

 
Children’s Ministries 

….Elaine Dawson 
732-740-740-8435, ed45yrs@aol.com 

 
June 3rd will be our Sunday School end of year party in room 114 during the 9:30 worship service.  
 
On June 10th the Sunday school classes will be recognized as well as their teachers. This will 
take place during Children’s Time at the 9:30 worship service. Please all Sunday School teachers 
and students in nursery through 7th grade please be at the 9:30 worship. Sit in front with your 
teachers.  
 

  Rolling River Rampage VBS: There is still room for 4th, 5th 
and 6th graders for VBS registration at Rolling River 
Rampage Vacation Bible School. Leadership is full and 
ready to go. Spread the word that registration will close July 
15th to give us enough time to order t-shirts and supplies. 
Please sign up on Sundays to help with supplies 
needed. Registration forms for leaders and rafters are 
inside the back door. Dates are: Aug 6-10th from 9:00 AM-
12:30 PM. The cost is $25.00 per rafter and $15.00 per 
leader to help cover our costs. Our River Captains will be in 
worship on June 10th to tell us about the program. Look for 
them during Children’s Time at the 9:30 worship service.  

 
Our last Youth group night is June 6th and we will return again on September 12, 2018. Join us if 
you are going into 3rd grade through high school. We meet at 6:00 PM for dinner and prayer 
followed by program. We live out the lessons that Jesus taught us on Wednesday nights, through 
fellowship, mission, community service, worship and fun! Our groups are 3rd-5th; 6th-8th and high 
school. Call Elaine Dawson with any questions at 732-747-0446 ext. 11.  
 

mailto:ed45yrs@aol.com


 8 

Fear Less: There is a seminar at Jim Soveiro ‘s Aikido Studio in Middletown on June 30th for 
anyone wanting to let go of fear, anxiety, anger and/or addiction. This afternoon will be run by the 
author Dean Sluyter from 1:00-4:30 PM. $30.00 cost. The name of his book is Fear Less.  
 
SUMMER SUNDAY SCHOOL: We will start right up on June 10th with Summer Sunday School 
after the Children’s Time during the 9:30 worship service. Every child can come to the first 
adventure and we will figure out ages after we speak with the kids. Our theme for the summer is: 
What is a bulletin? What’s in it? What are the many parts of our worship service and what do they 
mean to me? We will leave for SSS after Children’s Time at the 9:30 service. Join us all summer 
for Summer Sunday School in room 114. We will play games, watch movies, do arts and crafts, 
have snack and learn about “The Bulletin”. WE NEED HELP! If you would like to run a class or 
help in our Summer Sunday School and are in 8th grade or older please see Elaine Dawson. It’s 
going to be a fun summer! Wear your play clothes!  
 
 

Playground Summer Meet-up! 
Join in the fun and fellowship every Monday at 10am at the 
Dorbrook Park. Connect with other young families from our 

church while the kids play on the playground or in the 
splash ground. Contact Pastor Jess for more 

information. 908-400-2343 or 
jbnaulty@umcredbank.org 

 
 
Summer Worship Schedule 
Staring July 1st, we will shift to our summer worship schedule with a 9:30 am traditional service in 
the Sanctuary, followed by The Village at 11:00 am in the Fellowship Hall. Communion will be 
served on the 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month. This schedule will continue through the summer 
until we join together worship on September 9th at 9:30 am in the Sanctuary, followed by a picnic 
on the front lawn. We will return to our 3 worship service schedule on September 16th. 
______________________________________________________________________________
___ 

 
Membership 
Coming Event:       …George 
Schildge 
       (732)741-0528 
gschildge@crpindustries.com 

 
In the hope of gaining insight into our congregation’s needs and expectations, a series of “Cluster 
Meetings” is being planned for September and October. The theme is “What’s going on and/or 
should be going on at Red Bank Methodist?” and the intent of getting better acquainted with our 
fellow congregants.  We will meet in small groups of Church members and friends to discuss our 
Church programs, services, use of our property, and also discuss church finances. Together we 
aim to examine the relevancy of RBUMC to each of us and to our community both now and in 
future years. 
______________________________________________________
____ 
Men’s Fellowship 

mailto:jbnaulty@umcredbank.org
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….Jim Mellon 
732-647-5744, jim.mellenti@gmail.com 

 
"Greetings to all the men in UMC of Red Bank!!! 
Our 2018 summer schedule of Men’s Fellowship is as follows: Jun 2nd, Jul 6th, Aug 4th, and Sep 
1st. 
We meet on the 1st Saturday of every month, from 8”00 to 9:30 AM at the church, usually in room 
114. Come join us when you can.   
 
As a reminder, our June 2nd meeting will be at Pilgrim Baptist Church (172 Shrewsbury Ave., Red 
Bank), where we will be doing community-help work in the western Red Bank area.   
There will be a continental breakfast (during registration for those not yet signed-up) starting at 
0800. 
Then from 9:00 to 12:00 we will perform various work throughout the western Red Bank area. 
At 12:00 we will meet back at Pilgrim church for a barbecue. 
 
We have coffee and snacks and we’ll discuss the life and projects of the church. 
Come join us as we share what is going on in each others lives. 
 
Look forward to seeing each of you. 
 
 

 

Green Team 
…..Janie Schildge 

732-741-0528, jschilidge@optonline.net 
 

Recycling is a complicated thing!  Please take a moment to get some of the details by reading the 
below.  If you have any questions, contact Janie Schildge or Barb Valenti 
(barb.mellenti@gmail.com) 
 
We have removed the 5-gallon buckets that were under the church mail sorting station, so please 
don’t just leave previously collected items there because…. 
 
BATTERIES:   There are two kinds of batteries, the household, non-rechargeable type (AAA, AA, 
C, D) and the rechargeable kind (used for lawn and power equipment).  The Middletown Recycling 
Center no longer collects the household batteries, they say they are safe to throw in the trash (so 
do so).  We do not have any one to take the rechargeable batteries to Lowes or Home Depot (we 
welcome any volunteer) so we ask that YOU take them to Lowes or Home Depot for 
recycling.  The place to deposit them is just as you enter the store. 
 
CFC/FLUORESCENT BULBS:  The church is eliminating use of these bulbs and  is going to 
LED.  It is rare that the ones the church generates get taken to the County Household Hazardous 
Waste Collection Facility (3211 Shafto Road, Tinton Falls, 732-683-8686) so we ask YOU to 
please dispose of them there yourselves (or, once again, we welcome a volunteer to assume this 
duty for the church). 
 
BOTTLE CAPS:  We still collect them but they go into the black trash can under the secretary’s 
glass window as you enter church (called the “Recycling Center”).  PLEASE, not all caps are 
collectable.  We must pay Terracycle to take them and they only accept (under our program), 
BOTTLE caps, NOT jar lids, jug caps, laundry detergent caps, shaving cream caps, etc.  BOTTLE 
caps are usually about 1 inch in diameter and come off water, gatorade, and other drinks.  We 

mailto:jim.mellenti@gmail.com
https://maps.google.com/?q=172+Shrewsbury+Ave.,+Red+Bank&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=172+Shrewsbury+Ave.,+Red+Bank&entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:jschilidge@optonline.net
mailto:barb.mellenti@gmail.com
https://maps.google.com/?q=3211+Shafto+Road,+Tinton+Falls&entry=gmail&source=g
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have to sort and remove (and throw out) all the other caps you throw in this container).  Once 
again, we’d love to have a volunteer do this sorting for us. 
 
CEREAL LINERS and FOIL-LINED ENERGY BAR WRAPPERS:  We collect these (and get a 
nominal return).  See the black lidded trash cans in the back entry way (labeled “Recycling 
Center”).  More on this in future OUTLOOKS, 
 
We do NOT collect white styrofoam (from non-food source) but we would love to if we had a 
volunteer to drive it to the facility in Springfield NJ (72 Fadem Rd). 
 
We really are trying to do our best to take care of Mother Earth and appreciate all your efforts it is 
just that we don’t have enough volunteers to dispose of the items we collect, so please help us out!  
A volunteer would only need to properly dispose of recycle material once every month or so. 
 

 
 RED BANK CROP HUNGER WALK #38 goes on Sunday, October 21st from Red Bank Regional 
High School through three towns to raise funds and food for 15 local pantries helping to end 
hunger in Monmouth County, and also to help global partners to improve their lives through 
sustainable agriculture, basic health and hygiene, and clean water.   SAVE THE DATE as Red 
Bank United Methodist Church is a water stop sponsor and the half way spot on this five mile 
walk.   Look for more information as we go through the next few months as to how you can 
help.   If you would like to contact several churches in the area to invite them to join, we would be 
very happy to have you as one of our area recruiters.  Just contact Janie Schildge at 732-741-0528 
and help us widen our circle of caring. 

 
  

2018 Greater New Jersey Annual Conference 
 
United Methodists from all over the Greater New Jersey Annual Conference gathered from May 20-
22 at the Wildwood Convention Center. In a spirit of unity and shared ministry, we celebrated how 
God works miracles in our lives and in the world around us. We invite you explore some of the 
videos available from the conference session to learn more about this year's conference 
session.   https://www.gnjumc.org/2018-annual-conference/ac18videos/ 

 
______________________________________________________ 
Volunteers                                                    
           ….Barb Valenti 
        Barb.mellenti@gmail.com 

Thanks to the Church Volunteers 

 
— for Cleaning up the Library (Barbara Roguski and Kathy Hackler) and for Peggy Wien keeping 
the records and books straight for decades! 
— for pulling weeds (Susan Drury has done the majority of it for years) but now UMW has 
volunteered to clean Area 1, the God’s Squad will start weeding Area 2, Barbara Roguski is 
weeding Area 3, Gary Babler maintains the Memorial Garden, Men’s Fellowship has tackled Area 
6, Kara Crespo is working the playground area and Janie Schildge is handling the back patio (nice 
flowers in those containers!).  Should you care to join in the “fun”, contact Barb Valenti.  

https://maps.google.com/?q=Springfield+NJ+(72+Fadem+Rd&entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.gnjumc.org/2018-annual-conference/ac18videos/
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There are still areas that need weeding (see landscape diagram in Fellowship Hall by the 
UMW Card Sales) 
— and to Stacy Diver for sanding and polyurethaning several of the wooden children’s chairs in the 
Library 
--- Bob Wharton for the donation of a High Pressure Washer which worked on first pull and was 
used to clean up the back porch and patio 
--- Cathy and Dave Becker for repairing the potholes on Broad Street driveway (come on, did you 
notice?) 
--- To the folks in UMW and Men’s Fellowship who helped with a successful fund raiser (Pancakes 
for Projects) and raised over $11,000 (Jim Mellon, Barb Valenti, Gus Nordin, Dave Becker, Cathy 
Becker, Barbara Gunther, Robin Foster, Gerri Poranski, George Schildge, Janie Schildge, Helen 
Vetter, Barbara Roguski, Peg Rizzo, Cyndi Skove, Robin Jenik, Carol Voorhes, John Walradt 

Pancake for Projects  
Thank you to all the folks who worked hard to make this event a success, both as a celebration for 
the Confirmands and as a fund-raiser.  Celebration of the Confirmands was especially joy-filled, 
with all the energy and enthusiasm that comes with them.  Further, the fund-raiser was a huge 
success.  Of course, it wasn’t just the pancake breakfast, but the program of awareness leading up 
to the pancake breakfast that was the reason of our success in raising money. 
Thank you to each and everyone who reached deep into your pockets to help us pay for the added 
project expenses.  So, here are the numbers: 
Total receipts:  $11,791. 
One gift, $3,250, is for a future repair of the roof.  Still, $8,541 is for past expenses.  While several 
large donors helped us reach that number, every donor helped! THANK YOU! 
 
 

Church Family News 
…..Chelsea Foster 

732-737-4382, cfoster_01@arcadia.edu 
 

Your Church Family would like to celebrate Birthdays, Weddings, Retirements, Anniversaries, 
Births and many more momentous occasions with you.  You can submit your celebrations to 
Chelsea Foster at cfoster_01@arcadia.edu or email to sleavitt@umcredbank.org or simply drop 
them in the office door mail slot. 

In Our Thoughts and Prayers… 
All those affected by natural and human-made disasters, economic conditions, famine, civil war 
and genocide, those serving our country, shut-ins, all who are ill in body and spirit, those struggling 
with illness and substance abuse.  For strength and healing for all in the world who need it and for 
compassion and understanding in our relationships. 
 

Thank you! 
Thank you to Anne Walradt, Elaine Dawson, Barbara Spencer, and Pastor Jess for your recent 
visit.  Thanks also to David Henritzy and Richard Biernacki, Sheila and Jim Leavitt, Janet Fell, 
Marion Kleiner, and Carol and Jay Demarest for your continuing calls and concern; to Tom, Keith, 
Marie, and Grace Heimann-Davidson for your visits and calls; and to Church Council for your cards 
of encouragement. We are truly blessed to have such wonderful people in our lives, especially at 
this difficult time.   We miss our church friends – especially our 8:30 (8:15!) church family.   

Skippy and Peter Delaney 
 

 
Congratulations 

We would like to congratulate our God Squad seniors graduating high school and youth group this 
year, Parlin, Shannon, Marie, and Lily. They shine bright during Youth Group and Mission trips. We 

mailto:cfoster_01@arcadia.edu
mailto:cfoster_01@arcadia.edu
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know that they will continue to shine throughout their college careers and beyond. 
Congratulations!  
Congratulations to Michel Naples and Ken Glossbrenner on their recently announced engagement. 
Also William Blake was inducted into the Junior Honor Society at Red Bank Middle School, 
following in the footsteps of his brother Kenneth. 

Happy Birthday! 
Tom Brounley turns 80 on June 16, 2018.  Wish him a Happy Birthday! 

 
Congratulations to our 2018 Confirmands! They were confirmed into our faith on Pentecost 
Sunday, May 20th, 2018. Tamia, Emory, Ryan, Charlie, Jack, Molly, Kaie-Ann and Lauren have 
worked for  2 years on their understanding and knowledge of our faith. Emory was also baptized 
during the service. We welcome these teenagers into the United Methodist faith!  
 
Dear brothers and Sisters in Christ, Peace and Grace of our Lord Jesus be with you. 
Thank you so much for your financial, spiritual and material support for us and the church projects. 
 Blessings ! Appreciate. Rev. Mutwale Ntambo wa Mushidi and Kabaka Ndala Alphonsine  
P.O.Box 72521 Dar es Salaam Tanzania 
 
 
 

Please bother us!! 
Communication is crucial in letting us know when members of this congregation are hospitalized or 
ill. We would rather be told multiple times than to not know at all. So, let Pastor Naulty and Pastor 
Zito know, leave messages at church, or email us at sleavitt@umcredbank.org.   Remember that 

hospitals no longer contact clergy when members are hospitalized. 
 

 
Please check our website www.umcredbank.org  for an up-to-date church calendar. 

The Outlook is a newsletter published monthly (except July and August) by The United Methodist 
Church of Red Bank, 247 Broad Street, Red Bank, NJ 07701. 
 

Rev. Jessica B. Naulty, Senior Pastor 
Rev. Christina Zito, Minister of Visitation 

Elaine Dawson, Director of Children, Youth and Young Adult Ministries 
Evan Courtney, Director of Music Ministries 

Sheila Leavitt, Financial and Church Secretary 
Bob Shindel and Tom Sutton, Sextons 

Rev. David G. Henritzy, Retired Pastor Emeritus 
 

Worship Services 
8:15 am Communion Service 
9:30 am Traditional Service 

9:30 am and 11 am Adult Education 
9:30 am Sunday School 

11:00 am The Village Progressive Service 
11:00 am Children’s Church 

 

Church Office Hours  
Monday through Thursday 8:30 am-3:30 pm 

(732) 747-0446 
Fax: (732) 530-5715 

 

 
The United Methodist Church of Red Bank 
247 Broad Street 

mailto:sleavitt@umcredbank.org
http://www.umcredbank.org/
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